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June 6, 2025 

 
Thomas Arnason-McNeil, Senior Energy Coordinator  
Ecology Action Centre 
2705 Fern Lane 
Halifax, NS  
B3K 4L3 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. McNeil: 
 
RE:  Docket UE20742 – On-Island Capacity for Security of Supply Project – 

Request for Friend of the Commission Intervener Status 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
On December 18, 2024, Maritime Electric Company, Limited (“MECL”) filed an application 
with the Prince Edward Island Regulatory and Appeals Commission (the “Commission”) 
seeking approval of their On-Island Capacity for Security of Supply Project.  
 
Following receipt of the Application, the Commission gave public notice through a 
publication in local newspapers and on the Commission website.  In the notice, the 
Commission invited interested parties to request intervener status, in accordance with the 
Commission’s Rules of Practice and Procedure.  Requests for intervention were to be 
submitted by April 4, 2025.  
 
The Commission received 3 requests for intervener status by the deadline stated in the 
notice.  On April 14, 2025, Ecology Action Centre submitted a request for Friend of the 
Commission intervener status.   
 
Although the Commission recognizes the valuable contribution of the Ecology Action Centre 
as it relates to alternative methods of increasing dispatchable capacity resources without 
investment in a Combustion Turbine and RICE plant, the Commission is not prepared to 
grant intervener status to the Ecology Action Centre application received after the April 4, 
2025 deadline.  This does not prevent the Ecology Action Centre from applying for intervener 
status in future applications. 
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The Commission encourages Ecology Action Centre to continue following the developments 
of Docket UE20742 on the Commission’s website, as there may be additional opportunities 
to provide written submissions to the Commission on this matter.  
 
 
 
 Yours very truly, 

 
 
Cheryl Bradley 
Senior Financial Advisor  

 

 


